Capital Area Ground Water Conservation Commission
Planning and Specification Subcommittee Meeting
CAGWCC Conference Room
3535 South Sherwood Forest Blvd., Suite 137
Baton Rouge, LA 70816

November 12, 2019
1:30 p.m.

Meeting Notes

Subcommittee Chairman Talbot called the meeting to order at 1:00 PM.

Roll was called by District Executive Director Anthony Duplechin and a
quorum was established. All subcommittee members were present.

Minutes from July 18, 2019 meeting were approved with one typo
amendment. (Walton/Morvant)

Anthony Duplechin, District Executive Director and Roy Waggenspack of
Owen & White, Inc. gave an update on the status of the test well:

Mr. Duplechin stated that the drilling of the well was complete, and the
rig had moved off-site and the drilling contractor (Griner Drilling) is in the
process of reclaiming the site. The recent rains have made a somewhat
of a mess at the site.

Mr. Waggenspack added that our landman was working with the
landowner, Mr. Nguyen, and that the surveyor will survey the site and
have the property corners and well-pad servitude corners established
(with iron property markers) so that the 10’X10’ slab can be poured. In
addition, he will need to produce a property map showing this and it
needs to be recorded with the Clerk of Court.

A grab sample was taken and showed a chloride level of 235 mg/L. This
reading was not unlike what Baton Rouge Water Company found at the
Progress Park site when they were sampling in advance of their 1,500-
foot sand scavenger well. The water in the well must be allowed to reach
an equilibrium to get a valid sample.

It was discussed that the well be given three months before discrete
sampling is undertaken (the first week of February 2020). Five samples
taken at even intervals over the eighty feet of sand will be taken at $2,000
apiece ($10,000) No motion was made as it had been decided that the



District Executive Director had already been given discretion to handle
this.

Mr. Waggenspack anticipates that Griner will finish cleaning up the site,
get the slab poured and the fence erected and file for final payment less
the cost of sampling and analysis.

Mr. Duplechin and Mr. Waggenspack will meet with the landman and
landowner to ensure that the site is acceptable, and with the driller to
coordinate collection of the discrete samples.

Selection of the second well site will occur after the sample results are
reviewed.

Subcommittee members had no additional comments, nor did the public.

It was moved by Walton and seconded by Morvant to adjourn the meeting
at 1:19 PM.
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